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SUBJECT: METRO GOLD LINE 15T/SOTO STATION CONCEPTUAL 
DEVELOPMENT GUIDELINES 

ACTION: ADOPT CONCEPTUAL DEVELOPMENT GUIDELINES 

RECOMMENDATION 

Adopt the attached "Conceptual Development Guidelines" for the Metro Gold Line 
15uSoto Station site and the Metro-owned parcel on the opposite corner. (See 
Attachment A) 

ISSUE 

Metro owns, maintains and operates properties throughout Los Angeles County for its 
current and future transportation operations. As part of Metro's Joint Development 
Program, staff periodically evaluates these properties for potential joint development 
uses. Metro's joint development policy calls for the preparation of conceptual 
development guidelines prior to solicitation of development proposals for the site. 

Development guidelines for Metro-owned parcels at this station were adopted by the 
Board in December 2003. These updated proposed conceptual development 
guidelines are intended to provide basic guidance to developers consistent with Metro's 
general policies, operations, and joint development policies and procedures. 

POLICY IMPLICATIONS 

The recommended action is consistent with Metro's Joint Development Policies and 
Procedures. 

OPTIONS 

Metro could choose not to adopt the proposed Conceptual Development Guidelines. 
Staff is not recommending this because the proposed guidelines are necessary to 

--·--··---·----·------- - ---------- --------------------------------

31 



advance joint development in a manner consistent with Metro operations, adopted 
policies, and local planning and land use ordinance. Further, these guidelines were 
based on the Community Linkages Study of the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension, 
recent updates of land uses and area demographic and socio-economic profiles, and a 
community meeting held by staff on December 6, 2012. 

DETERMINATION OF SAFETY IMPACT 

Approval of this item will have no impact on safety because no changes or physical 
improvements will be constructed as a result of adopting these conceptual development 
guidelines. 

FINANCIAL IMPACT 

The recommended action will not impact Metro's FY13 Budget. Ultimately, 
development of the Metro-owned properties will generate revenues that may be used 
for capital and operating expenses. 

BACKGROUND 

The 1 st/Soto Station is part of the six-mile Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension from 
Union Station to Atlantic Avenue. This segment added seven stations to the Metro 
Gold Line and extended service from Sierra Madre Villa in Pasadena to Atlantic Avenue 
without needing a transfer. The Eastside Extension opened in November 2009 and 
provides service to Little Tokyo, Boyle Heights, and East Los Angeles. (See Metro 
Gold Line Map in Attachment A, "Conceptual Development Guidelines.") 

The Gold Line Eastside Extension planning document included a community linkages 
study. The Community Linkages Study identified guidelines for the future development 
of the stations along the Gold Line Eastside Extension, including 1st/Soto. The study 
included extensive input from the community and was unanimously approved by the 
Metro Gold Line Eastside Review Authority Committee. Findings from this study were 
presented and discussed with various stakeholders at public meetings and with local 
officials. These findings, including recent land use updates, provide the bases for the 
currently proposed conceptual development guidelines. 

Properties covered by these guidelines include the Metro station site and a separate 
parcel. The first parcel is approximately 0.95 acres and includes the station entrance 
and the surrounding plaza. It is located at the southwest corner of East 1st Street, and 
South Soto Street. The second parcel is approximately 0.29 acres and is located 
immediately across Soto Street. (See Parcel Map in Attachment A, "Conceptual 
Development Guidelines.") 

Metro envisions a multi-use project at Parcel1 and a compatible single use at Parcel 2. 
Findings from the Community Linkages Study and a recent update conducted by staff in 
a community meeting held on December 6, 2012 indicate the need for housing and 
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commercial/retail development in the area. The need for both multi-family for-sale and 
for-rent housing was expressed by the community. Demand for affordable and senior 
housing was also noted. 

NEXT STEPS 

After adoption of the Conceptual Development Guidelines, Metro staff will issue a 
Request for Proposals for the development of the Metro properties at the Gold Line 
1 st/Soto Station and across Soto Street. 

ATTACHMENT 

A. Metro Gold Line 1 st/Soto Station Conceptual Development Guidelines 

Prepared by: Alexander E. Kalamaros 
Transportation Planning Manager 
(213) 922-3051 
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anagement and Development 

t1xtt'?-~ 
Arthur T. Leahy 
Chief Executive Officer 
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